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BY DAVID CHOU, SOPHOMORE MUSIC MAJOR

On the very first day of our choir class, our instructor,
Dr. Martin Chien, told us that our goals for the class were
to give glory to God and to perform what we learned
somewhere off campus at the end of the term. December
16, 2012 we offered our sacrifice of praise at Taipei
International Church by presenting “I Hear the Prophet
Calling” by Pepper Choplin. We started practicing at 9:30

that morning and the service started at 10:30.

As the service started, the worship leader of the church
introduced us and welcomed us to the stage to sing. We
all dressed in black and wore red scarves. One by one, we
lined up on the stage. We waited excitedly but steadily
until the conductor’s baton swung in the air, then we
started our Christmas Cantata journey with, “Listen, hear

the story....”

As we harmonized, we not only heard the sopranos, but
also the bass voices taking turns leading the singing and
telling us messages from the prophets of long ago. Our
female students even presented a lullaby for Jesus with
their classic voices. As the singing came to the end, all of
us presented our best to celebrate Jesus’ birth. Along with
our voices and President Nantz’s narration, that morning
was like going back to Jesus’ time and seeing the story

presented in front of us.

At the end of the service, many people came to greet
us and told us that we did well. Having worked for
one semester, receiving that confirmation was a great
encouragement to us. I look forward to attending the choir
again when the new semester starts, knowing that we will

be sharing more great songs with more people.




